
MEETING OF MANAGERS OF STELLING MINNIS 
COMMON 

                
Date:  8th April 2015 
 
Held at: Stelling Minnis Village Hall 
 
Present: K Smyth (Chairman), I Champion, M Hamilton, S Chantler, R Griffin, A 

Day, D Cripps 
 
Attendees: C Gooch, J Haffenden, Peter Fry (observing)         
     
            Action 
Apologies   
 
A Barchi and G Baldwin 
 

 

Minutes of last AGM  
 
Approved and signed by Chairman 
 

 

Matters Arising  
 
NFU Insurance has been paid. MH will look at obtaining competitive 
quotes for next year. 
 
 

 
 
MH 

 
Correspondence 
 
KS reported that he has received an e-mail from The Trustees 
representative to confirm that CG will continuing to represent the Tomlin 
Trustees in relation to the Minnis on his own account following his 
retirement from Savills and supplied updated contact details for CG and 
details of changes in the Trustees of the Tomlin Trust. 
 
KS reported that he had received a letter from Colin Robbins of the 
Agincourt Re-enactment Society confirming their wish to conduct 
Archery on the Minnis on 25th October 2015 and this was approved 
subject to further enquiry being made By KS as to the Society’s conduct 
of a risk assessment, and holding of appropriate insurance cover 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KS 

Tree Thinning in the Northern section 
 
Has been nearly completed with overall favourable feedback. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kent Wildlife Trust  Extended Management Plan 
 
There will be a cost of between £500 and £1000 to prepared the plan, 
the cost of which may in whole or part be covered by payment from 
natural England. The KWT Plan should be ready and available prior to 
the meeting with Natural England to discuss the 10 year Management 
Plan. 
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Time Limited Fencing 
 
It was reported that the permission for the existing time limited fencing 
expires on 15th February 2017 and if fencing is to be retained or 
extended a new application will have to be made to Defra before then. 
 
Anticipating that the KWT report would confirm the success of the 
grazing of the Minnis it was agreed that there were many available 
options if funding through the Higher Level Stewardship Scheme was to 
continue, three of these being: 
 

• Open grazing 

• Extend the time limited fencing to Minnis Lane 

• Retain the existing fencing without alteration. 
(these options to form a basis of discussion) 

 
It was agreed that in order for these options to be fully and properly 
discussed the relative cost of each proposal should be ascertained. KS 
would do this so that ahead of the public meeting to be held on 21st 
October 2015 he could prepare a report containing details of the 3 
options and their costs. 
 
It was noted that whilst the decision as to which option should be 
adopted lies with the Trustees that the Trustees would in so far as they 
could and acting in the best interests of the proper management of the 
Minnis, wish to take into account local feelings prior to making any 
decision. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
KS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KS 

Electric Fencing  
 
IC reported that permission was no longer required for the use of electric 
fencing provided it was not retained in the same place for more than 6 
months 

 

 
Reports 

• Secretary –  None 
 

• Grazing  
 

o IC reported that grazing was going to plan, however the 
electric fencing for the sheep had been disconnected on 3 
occasions. 

o IC reported that in order to allow for parking for the 
School/Windmill Fete on 4th July 2015 the sheep would be 
moved to the Mill land, Bossingham Road three works 
before this to allow the grass to be grazed down to 
appropriate levels. 

 
• Ponds/School Liaison – No report 
 
• Mowing – KS reported that the mowing and bracken bruising 

would continue as practicable 
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• Trees/Scrub/ Bird Boxes/Owl Boxes/Surveys 
� It was reported that IC is trying to source some 

cedar or larch to construct the Dormice Boxes. 
There is potentially a source of free oak however 
this would mean that Galvanised Nails would need 
to be used. Once installed the position of each box 
will be mapped so that the locations are 
remembered. 

 

 
 
IC 
 
 
 

Press Releases 
It was reported that KS would prepare a press release for publication in 
the Parish Magazine on the following points:- 
 

• Dogs to be kept under control due to a couple of incidences of 
sheep worrying 

• Warning that Garden Rubbish should not be tipped onto the 
Minnis 

 
CG asked that the press release also cover the following points:- 
 

• Obstruction on the Minnis 

• Access irregularities 
 

CG will send suitable words for this to KS 
 
 

 
KS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CG 

Any Other Business 
 
It was noted that Traffic Cones outside the Rose & Crown were an 
eyesore and were obstructions on the Minnis and would be covered by 
CG’s contribution to the press release. 
 
It was agreed that ahead of the public meeting in October a petition of 
support for continued time limited fencing would be helpful involving 
possibly members of FOSM and natural England (Dan Tuson) 
 

 

Date and Time of Next Meeting 
 
 
Next meeting 8th July 2015 at 7.30pm Stelling Minnis Village Hall 

 

 


